Maine Chapter

of the

National Emergency Number Association

P. O. Box 179, 26 Western Avenue

South Paris, Me 04281

207 743-9554 Ext 112

Meeting of March 10, 2004

Maine State Police Barracks

Gray, ME

Attendance:

Donald Durrah, Bill Fuller, Mark Sawyer, Deana Warren, Mike Smith, Liz Tilley, Chris Coleman, Kathy Beem, Andy D’Eramo, Terry Delano, Owen Smith, Bob Gasper, Melinda Caton, Davene Luce, Tim Hamilton, Dorothy Harrison, Randy Stevenson, Linwood Lothrop, Kathy Blagdon, Joe Westrich, Linda Dunno, Cliff Wells, Sandy Simonds, Judy Knight.

Call To Order:

Meeting was called to order by President Dorothy Harrison at 0905.

Secretary/Treasurer Report:

Minutes from January 07, 2004 meeting previously distributed by E-mail were approved.

Treasurer’s Report was given and accepted:  AS of today’s date balance in checking account is $7709.12.  CD has a balance of $3106.49 as of 03-07-04.  

Election of Officers Report:

Officers for the coming year will be:


President
Rob Morris


Vice President
Sandy Simonds


Sec’y/Treas
Mike Smith


Region 1 Rep
Sonia Moeller

Recognition of Marcia Gilpatrick:

President Dorothy Harrison presented Marcia with a plaque showing Maine NENA’s appreciation for the donation of the September 11 Commemorative Quilt we raffled off. 

Round Table Discussion:

Lt. Ray Bessette of Maine State Police led a round table discussion regarding Interdepartmental Communication and Cooperation.  Ray spoke of the importance of all agencies getting along In the profession, and stressed loyalties need to lie with the agency one works for.  Went on to say that the State Police needs to get back to being involved with NENA and other State Agency activities.

Rob Morris:
Thanked Davene Luce for the good working relationship between Sagadahoc and SO Augusta.

Ray Bessette:
There should be no turf battles.  Focus should be what’s best for the public.

Ray Bessette:
Supports NENA and its endeavors.

Mike Smith:
Dispatchers from different agencies need to get together, to know each other and the issues each agency has.

Ray Bessette:
We are more apt to get complaints from officers in the more rural areas where they don’t get to have face-to-face contact with their dispatchers.

Bill Fuller:
Each agency needs to see how other centers work regarding their work load, etc.

Cliff Wells:
Reaffirmed that meeting together is very important.

Mark Sawyer:
Feels it is amazing how well agencies work together.

Liz Tilley:
Notes we have come a long way.

Dottie Harrison:
Bottom line is the call-taker and/or responder capable of handling the complaint, no matter what agency they work for.  It is agreed, however, that some are better than others.

Cliff Wells:
State he will not discuss operators/dispatchers at meetings—all are there to do the same function.

Linda Dunno:
Some feel the need to be territorial.  Facts, not rumors, need to be verified when information is received.  We need to remember who we are serving,--and care about our people (dispatchers).  Feels there are tough decisions coming up regarding PSAP consolidation as someone will be out of a job.

Ray Bessette:
Those now pushing for consolidation are mayors, 
town managers, county officials, etc where before the more vocal groups were police, fire and EMS chiefs.

Linda Dunno:
We need to make sure consolidation doesn’t function like the corporate world.

Ray Bessette:
All need to look at the Big Picture State-wide.  There will always be a need for the


skills of our people.  

Bob Gasper:
Feels the 9-1-1 system has somewhat brought people together more.  He has seen a big improvement over the last 4 years.  Town “lines” and county “lines” have collapsed somewhat.  The PUC is a very good supporter of the mission that is trying to be accomplished.  The main action for consolidation is coming from the Governor’s office on down, not from the Volunteers on up.

Donald Durrah:
Not knowing what is going to happen is causing a big frenzy.  The State should say what will happen and carry it out--*&^% or get off the pot.

Bob Gasper:
ESCB doesn’t have the power to tell State Police they have to take over calls for another agency.   Verizon’s contract is up in 2005.  SP Gray is the only PSAP not on a Verizon connection.

Ray Bessette:
Former 9-1-1 Counsel meetings (budget talks) had him in a bad spot, it is felt.


He will bring anyone’s issues to a 9-1-1 meeting as long as the issues don’t compromise his loyalties to his employer.

Ray Bessette:
Very pleased with the way the discussion went today.  Topics good and involvement good also.

Old Business:

Update on status of Annual Conference Planning:

President Harrison reports hopefully the regional Vice-President will be there.  Another planning meeting will be held this afternoon.

9-1-1 Bureau Update:

Bob Gasper gave report in the absence of Steve Bunker—reported that the Governor has proposed that the State increase the phone surcharge to .57

(fifty-seven cents) to help balance the budget!  The Utilities Commission is firmly against it.

Linwood Lothrop asked if there is a system in place to be sure The State takes only the seven-cent increase, or can they just dip in, or will it have to be given to them------

It is felt the Appropriations Committee should be contacted regarding the increase.

Linwood advises he received a page and when he called his office he was told the increase is for:



Reclassifying State Troopers



5 new positions at SBI



Equipment for SCI

Ray Bessette stated the State Police are not in the driver’s seat re: LD1683—town managers, county officials, etc., are the core group.  The State has always had funding in place for the 3 items Linwood was told about, so Ray isn’t sure who is disseminating this information and is shocked to hear it.  NENA should draw a position regarding the 7-cent surcharge use.

Dorothy H. feels the point where the money may go isn’t relevant.  The fact that the 7-cent increase is even proposed is wrong  (to be used to balance the State budget).)

Tim Hamilton suggested a letter be directed to the Public Advocates Office.

Dorothy asked for a motion to send letters, motioned by Linwood, 2nd’d by Rob Morris.  Tim said wording should be that NENA is against any surcharge increase

that isn’t used for 9-1-1 operations.  Rob recommended we vote on sending the letter.  He will meet with Bob Gasper to see where the letter is going.  Rob volunteered to draft the letter.  Bob G says the letter should be sent ASAP, within the next week, if possible.   Sandy Simonds suggested a media blitz also.  We can get contacts from Maria Jacques.  Motion was voted on and passed.  Letter will be sent to the Governor, Appropriations Committee, etc.

New Business:

Dorothy suggested we recognize Gerry Silva at the conference.  It is believes he was one of the first, if not the first, member of the Maine NENA Chapter.  Maria is trying to find out for sure.

MCCC Convention:

Linwood and Rob are on the committee for the upcoming County Commissioner’s

Convention.  Rob recommended NENA have a vendors table again.  NENA members manning the table can attend the convention for $10.00.  Cliff made motion we spend the $200.00 for a table Kathy Blagdon seconded it, and the motion passed.

Dorothy passed out a flyer showing the 9-1-1 For Kids Hero of the Year 2004.  Is

from Missouri.  Child is the grand-daughter of Walter Chapin, former SP Sergeant for the State of Maine.

Public Education of 9-1-1:

Donald Durrah states NENA needs to spend more time on recruiting regarding careers in 9-1-1.  We all need to be on the same page and do the job as a whole, not individually.  There also needs to be more training for the public so they know how the system works.  Rob motioned we establish a Public Education Committee, and Judy seconded the motion.  Ray B suggested we work with Steve McCausland, the State Police Public Affairs Officer.   Motion passed—Donald Durrah will chair the committee, working with Maria, Judy and Bill Crowley.

Sandy Simonds stated we should have NENA tables at Job Fairs to get the word out

more regarding our profession.

Donald Durrah stated Hannaford’s and Shaw’s will fund Public Education endeavors.

Next Meeting:



Oxford County RCC will host the next NENA meeting.



Meeting will be May 18 at 0900 in South Paris.



Respectfully Submitted,



Judy M. Knight



Secretary/Treasurer

